January 22, 1946 Mr. Steve W. Church Greensburg State Bank Building Greensburg, Kansas Dear Steve: Thank you for your kind words regarding our basketball team. I see a lot of trouble brewing for Kansas before the year is over. We will be happy indeed to have you on the 29th. Yes, we are playing our Kansas cousins on that date at seven-thirty o'clock. I am passing the information to Mr. Earl Falkenstein that you and your brother will be here for the Aggie game. Mr. Falkenstein will have these tickets for you, one a K ticket, and you can pick them up in the afternoon at his office, or at the box office in the Hoch Auditorium prior to the game. With all good wishes, I am Sincerely yours, Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach. FCA:MF